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28 July 2023 

Minister Ferguson MP 
Minister for Planning 

By email: minister.ferguson@dpac.tas.gov.au 

 

Dear Minister, 

Proposed Draft Planning Directive 

Dolphin Tungsten Mine, Grassy - King Island Interim Planning Scheme 2013 

I refer to the Commission’s letter dated 7 July 2023 and the request by Group 6 Metals Limited 
to the Commission, dated 26 June 2023, seeking a draft planning directive to apply to the 
Dolphin Tungsten Mine at Grassy, King Island.  

The Commission recommended that an assessment of the draft planning directive should be 
undertaken, and that an interim planning directive in the form of the draft planning directive 
be issued.  The Commission also provided some tracked changes to the submitted draft 
planning directive to ensure it may operate technically in the setting of the interim planning 
scheme, and to clarify the spatial extent of the attenuation area for the Dolphin Tungsten Mine 
at Grassy (measured 2000m from the lot boundary). 

The purpose of this letter is to provide further revisions to clarify the spatial application of the 
draft planning directive (see Attachment 1).  Theses changes are editorial in nature and 
continue to reflect the Commission’s recommendation that an assessment of the draft planning 
directive be undertaken. 

If you require further information, please contact myself on telephone 6165 6828 or email 
john.ramsay@planning.tas.gov.au . 

Yours sincerely 

 
John Ramsay 
Executive Commissioner 
 

cc Brian Risby, Director - State Planning Office 
 

Attachment: 

1 Draft Planning Directive No.11 - Application of the Attenuation Code - King Island, with 
tracked changes, 28 July 2023 


